


Greetings Valley V8ers,

Spring is in the air! Hope all of you enjoyed a special Valentine’s Day with your sweetheart or special
someone. When | arrived at Coco’s last month it was awesome to round the corner of the dining room
to find special Valentine’s Day gifts and goodies so artfully displayed throughout the room.

Steve Lehman was working so hard to create that festive flavor for the holiday. Thanks Steve for your
efforts on the raffle, as well.

After all of the usual meeting business, our guest speaker was Don Durkee. Don gave a very informative
talk on auto body repair and brought along some of the tools associated with the job. He was joined by
his two assistants Blaise and Tiffany who helped with the visual aids. Since Don knows his stuff, maybe |
could persuade him to give me a hand’s on auto body repair lesson. My ‘38 Ford has this one ding that
couid use some TLC. Now | know of someone I can call. Thanks, Don.

We rounded out the month February 21 with a field trip to the Reagan Presidential Library in Simi
Valley.

It was an awesome turnout of over thirty of us. We met at Coco’s Restaurant and made our way down
the 118 freeway to the library. Since this was my first trip to the library, | was blown away with all of the
artifacts on display at the museum. | have been to some museums in my day, but this one was
exceptional. Our docent Bud filled our heads with a great deal of knowledge about Ronald and Nancy
Reagan. Many of us spoke of how we could identify with this museum, as a good portion of the events
happened at a time in our lives we could really remember. The icing on the cake was seeing the tail
27,000 Air Force One on display at the museum. As we entered the enormous Pavilion, | got goose-
bumps actually being right up close to the plane. So close, you could almost touch it! Wow what an
experience to take a photo outside the plane and then enter the exhibition that once flew with the
former President. '

After our tour was concluded, we all followed one another over to “The Hat” in Simi Valley. | can’t think
of a better way to end the day than with one of those mouth watering “World Famous Pastrami”
sandwiches.

It was great to visit with everyone that was on the tour and share our thoughts of such a memorable
day. Thanks to George and Shirley Richards for organizing the event.

Hope to see everyone at our March 2, 2010 meeting at Coco’s restaurant. Our meeting will begin at
7:00pm. | will look forward to hearing our guest speaker that Dave Sanborn has scheduled.

See you at the meeting,

Dave
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Subj: Feb. Min.

Date: 2/21/2010 11:38:41 A.M. Pacific Standard Time
From: cal leo karen@yahoo.com :

To: kelleyarnflaty@aol.com

Secretary’s Minutes

Date: Feb. 2, 2010

Meeting Place: CoCo’s Woodland Hills

Meeting Leader: Dave Bergman

Start time: 7:05pm Adjournment time: 9:25pm

Introduction of guests: Blake Wilcox who has a ‘31 Woodie, ‘40 Ford convertible,’40
Chevy 2 dr. sedan, and a ‘28 Roadster pick-up. The Carters grandson Lucas.
Treasurer: Christine is not here tonight. Dave reports we are in the black.

Tours: The Laughlin tour is March 19 - 21. $130 if we have 30 on the bus, and $105 if
we can get 40 people. Payment must be to Steve Boskovich by 2/12.

Announcements: Joe DiFatta read a card from Loaves and Fishes thanking us for the
donation of toys that were collected at the Christmas party. The Fishes of West Valley
also sent a thank you note. Dave Bergman read a letter from Arlene Bernholtz thanking
all the club members who attended the service for Barry. She will not be renewing her
membership at this time. Blackie update - He is undergoing therapy to open his throat.
At this time he is being tube fed and has lost 45 Ibs. Dennis had promised to sell a fan
to Jim Kelley a while back, but could not find it. So he checked with Blackie to see if he
had one. He did, but when Dennis offered to buy it for Jim, Blackie said no, | want you
to give it to him. Randy Watson said that Gerry and Blackie want to put on a show at the

Van Nuys airport in April for the club and then we would go to lunch at 94th Aero
Squadron restaurant. Dave forwarded the new Board information to National. Not
everyone has paid their dues. IT MUST BE PAID BY THE END OF THE MONTH. Aug.

8, 2011 is the official 40t anniversary of our chapter. Celebration plans are under
development. Jim Kelly suggested we e-mail the Drive Lines to all who are willing. He
passed around a sheet for e-mail addresses. This will save work and money. Helen
Paker said our program for April will be Harrison Scott who will give a presentation on

the Ridge Route. http://www.ridgeroute.com/ At the end of the evening the club gave our waiter and
waitress $30 each for the great service we have received since coming to CoCo'’s.

Carl's car count: 6

Car of the month: Randy Watson ‘47 Super Deluxe Convertible

Drive prize [for bringing your V8 to the meeting]: Don Stout ‘40 Deluxe Coupe

Raffle winners:

Ladies: Shirley Richards and Virginia Wolf

Name badge: Craig Lapair ;

50/50 drawing: $70 Joe DiFatta

Program for the evening: Don Durkee did a presentation on body work and his trip to Barrett-Jackson. He
sold a coupe and delivered it to Tucson then went up to the Barrett-Jackson auction in Scottsdale
http://phoenix.about.com/cs/events/a/barrettiack01.htm and Steel Dreamz In Gilbert. :
htte://www.steeldreamz.com/aboutus.htm Steel Dreamz has about two million dollars worth of muscle
cars. He passed around brochures. He showed 4 spoons for dents, a pounding slapper and a monkey on
a stick for trunks and hoods. He also had a bulls-eye for little dents. He brought an arc welder and talked
about the difference between that and a tig/mig welder. http://diy-welder.com/ {It's all Greek to me}

&, Karen

Wednesday, February 24, 2010 AOL: Kelleygrnflaty



Editors notes

Our speaker for the April is the author of the book on route 99 The Old Ridge
Route. Several of our members have worked on the cleanup to persevere this area
and this will be a good update on the whole project. This has always been a very
entertaining evening and I myself can hardly wait.

If your riding ahead of the herd, it's a good thing to look back now and again to
see if they are still following you or ifin your just off on your own again.

After eating an entire bull, a mountain lion felt so good that he started to roaring.
He kept it up until a hunter came along and shot him. Thke Moral: If your full of
bull keep your mouth shut.

Never slap a man chewing tobacco.

It don't take a genius to spot a goat in a flock of sheep.

I was thinking about how a status symbol of today is those cell phones that
everyone seem to have clipped to onto their belt or purse. I can't afford one. So
I'm wearing my garage door opener. I also made a cover for my hearing aid and

now I have what they call blue teeth. [T think.

I think it would get more results if they put the pictures of missing husbands on
beer cans '

I deeply involved in a new exercise program for us older folks I'm going to call it
PUMPING RUST.

When people see the cats litter box they say Oh! do you have a cat? Just once I
would like to say OH! No the dumb toilet is stopped up again.

In life you should remember : It is not how many breathes you take: but rather
how many fantastic experiences you have that take your breath away.

How can illiterate people get enjoyment out of Alphabet Soup?
Don't take yourself to seriously . No one else does

Answer:
Devonshire Street was the designated State Route 118.



2010 CALENDAR

*March 1921 Laughlin Trizp.;
Aprif 25- Fabulous Fords al Knott's Berry Farm
*April-May- Malibu Paradise Cove Breakfast TBD.
June 20 -L.A. Roadsters Show & Swap Meet at the Pomona Fairplex

june 23-26 - Eastern 'F{g’%;i_ﬁﬁai’ Meet -~ TO CAROLINA AGAIN IN 2010 Chariotte-Concord, North Carolina

October 18-20 Western ﬁatfi*faéeg;es FRIENDS & FORDS, 2010, ST. GEORGE UTAH

“December 5- Holiday Party

Ongoing events

Bob's Big Boy - Every Friday night at Toluca Lake and Northridge

van Nuys Blvd. Cruise Nite 2™ Wednesday of every months Rain or shine

*Denotes clubevent

coffes B 30
;‘;hmxb

I'm here for some Kixs ! Sunny
The valley trivia fun question for the drive lines is as follows. k. .

What gi:reef in ’eﬁe aan ?ﬁmamﬂc *v’a!ley was &eszgnataﬁ sﬁtai hzgﬁway 118 taafc}fe

completion of the Simi vaﬂey F réewa*g? (Answer: elsewhere in Drive Lines)



Our speaker for the March 2010 meeting is

Jimmy Weldon

Jimmy is an 80+ years young Motivator

Fis Presentation will be

Go Get 'em Tiger

Jimmy's clients include:

AT&T
Boeing

Farmers Insurance
Century 21

Hi television and movies include:

Dragnet

Dallas

Knight Rider

Waltons

The Flintstones
Chattanoga Choo Choo

For an entertaining, enjoyable evening come to the March meeting
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' This is why astronauts do not eat
beans before a mission




The Valley$

2009 Officers

President Dave Bergman (818) 703-0756
Past President H:irry Baker (818)-705-3930
Vice President Randy Watson {805)-496-2430
Secretary Karen Lebhman (818) 885-6938
Treasurer C hristine Varney (818) 709-0741
Tours George Richards (818)-992-4537
Programs Don Durkee - Jog Di Fatta
Drive Lines Jim Kelley (310} 823-6020
Membership Dick Stones (805) 230-0070
Prize  Raffle Steve Lehrian - (318)-885-6938
50 /50 Raffle ~ Don Stout {818) 998-7054
Mrs. Sunshine - Virginia Wolf - (818) 789-6201
Ladies Raffle Joan Savrer (818)-249-5686
Web Master Scott Doudrick (818) 957-5708
Car Count ‘ Carl Batesole
Car of the Month Jerry Jensan {805) 491-3355

Meeting: 1°% Tuesdayof the month 7:00 PM.
No host dinner starting at 6:00 PM.
Coco's Restaurant
22200 Sherman Way, West Hills, CA.
2 blocks west of Topanga Canyon Blvd.

Drive Lines is Published by
The San Fernando Valley, Regional Group 40
of the Early Ford V-8 Club of America
7822 West 79Th Street
Playa Del Rey, Ca. 90293

PAST PRESIDENTS
Jim Rowe 1971
Doug Peterson 1972
Don Durkee 1973 - 1874
Ed Warnock 1975
John Busk 1976
Chip Werstein 1977
Stan Misraje 1878
Bill Culp 1979
Al Spencer 1980
Larry Caplan 1681
Bob Rose 1982
- Don Durkee 1983
Paul Kirk 1984
Kent Lowry 1986
Dave Sanborn 1986
_John Kemmerer 1987
Dudley Ochsner 1988
Jerry Jensen “1989 - 1990
Joe DiFatia 1881
Chuck Shubb 1992 - 1993
George Richards 1994
“derry Littner 1995
Dick Smith 1996
Chuck Mair 1697
Dennis Keene. 1998
‘Rose Gott 1999
Don Stout 2000
Steve Boskovich 2001 «2002
“Joe DiFatta 2003
Wendi Potier 2004
Ken Sapper 2005 - 2008
Steve Batesole 2007
Harry Baker 2008 - 2009
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